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The Southeast Chapters have been very active in community service projects this year in the Southeast Region.  Food drives, Women’s Shelters, Marines Toys for Tots, Sistercare (for domestic violence victims) and various other rescues missions were some of the charities the Southeast members donated to over the course of the year.   THADE participated in Relay for Life in North Carolina and raised over $2900 for cancer research.  AADE participated in Susan G Komen and raised over $1100 for breast cancer research. 
Many chapters continue to have fundraisers throughout the year to fund various projects from fellowships to Scholarships.  Some of these fundraisers include tailgating parties, bake sales, silent auctions, chili cook-offs, Cinco de Mayo Taco Sales and ice cream sales.  The Southeast Chapters are very creative in their fundraising events and even share ideas amongst chapters.
The Southeast Chapters have also held numerous Lunch n Learn training sessions.  Some of these sessions gave more details to topics like Statutory Blindness, Master Gardening and balancing our lives to live healthier lifestyles.

Many chapters also held special events to recognize Veterans in their agency for Veterans Day and Memorial Day.  

The Southeast Region will be recognizing 5 award winners during our annual Caucus meeting.  They are the following:

Allison Toy, SCADES for Staff Person of the Year for Southeast Region

Sharon Summers, TADE  Regional Service Award

Cathy Clifton, AADE  Jackie Lupoe-Griggs Support Staff Professional Award Winner

Priscilla Davis, AADE Elizabeth Ann Biddy Award

Dave King, AADE Supervisor of the Year Award

It has been a great honor to serve as the Southeast Regional Director this year.  I would like to thank Jeff Price for serving as Acting Southeast Regional Director during my medical absence from February through May of this year.    
